
June 21st, 2022- County Board of Health 

Chairman Wayne Kohler called the Morris County Board of Health to order at 11:30 a.m.  

A Public Health Nuisance Hearing was conducted at 11:30 a.m.  

Those present: Commissioners David Fox, Wayne Kohler and Jim Barber, Bill Kassebaum, 
County Counselor, Chelsey Schmidt, County Clerk, Randy Barten, County Sanitarian, Jamie 
Johnson, County Health Nurse, Pam Yadon, and AJ Dome. 

Discussion was held regarding the property located at 123 N. 10th St. in Council Grove.  

Bill Kassebaum reports that it was determined that the property is located within the city limits of 
Council Grove.  

The county has notified the City of Council Grove of the public health nuisance. The city will 
take over the nuisance and proceed under their ordinances.  

Commissioner Fox (Barber) moved to dismiss matters regarding the public health nuisance for 
the property located at 123 N. 10th St. in Council Grove, as it will now be handled by the City of 
Council Grove. Motion carried.  

Commissioner Fox (Barber) moved to adjourn as the County Board of Health at 11:37 a.m. and 
to re-convene as the County Commission. Motion carried.  
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